Former APO Deputy Secretary-
General revisits Secretariat

Former APO Deputy Secretary-General Dr. S.K. Rau paid a courtesy
call on the Secretariat on 26 September while visiting from India. Dr.
Rau joined the Secretariat in 1961, when the APO was first established,
and served for about nine years. After meeting Secretary-General Shi-
geo Takenaka, he made a short tour of the Secretariat office to exchange
greetings and reminisce with the staff. While conversing with several
staff members, Dr. Rau expressed concern about the diverse themes the
APO is covering in its projects and advised that the strategic areas be
narrowed to manage projects more effectively.

Dr. Rau (center) with his photo in an article he wrote for the APO 40th anniver-
sary publication
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